

Ross H. Garber

Phone: (860) 251-5901 Fax: (860) 251-5219 rgarber@goodwin.com

November 8, 2010

## VIA FACSIMILE & U. S. MAIL

The Honorable David Fein United States Attorney District of Connecticut 157 Church Street New Haven, CT 06510

Dear Mr. Fein:

I was engaged by the Connecticut Republican Party ("Connecticut Republicans") to conduct a preliminary inquiry of the integrity of the elections process employed in the city of Bridgeport, Connecticut on November 2, 2010. Based on that preliminary inquiry, it appears that the voting process in Bridgeport was plagued by significant deficiencies, irregularities and improprieties, most notably in connection with the creation and distribution of ballots; counting of votes; and tabulation of election results. These issues may have led to the disenfranchisement of those qualified to vote in the November 2 election and the violation of the rights of Connecticut citizens under the state and federal Constitutions.

Accordingly, the Connecticut Republicans request a thorough investigation of these issues and pledges its cooperation in any such inquiry.

Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions.

Respectfull

RHG:aaw 1714654v1